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Letter from the Interim Moderator     

Just these words…

…to say what a joy and privilege it is to have been appointed as your interim moderator and locum here at Westburn Church. My wife Ann and I have been made most welcome and we do appreciate being part of such a friendly and welcoming congregation. We look forward to getting to know you better over whatever time the vacancy lasts. 

As regards the vacancy, I can say that the Electoral Roll of the congregation having been duly attested, we now proceed to the Election of a Nominating Committee at a Congregational Meeting to be held in the church on Sunday 20th May 2012 directly after the 11.00am Service. (See article entitled ‘Appointment of Nominating Committee’)

Once the Nominating Committee have been elected there will be an undercurrent of activity as they ‘apply themselves diligently to the task of finding a new minister’. As advisor and guide to the Committee I would encourage the congregation to pray regularly for the work the committee will be doing in your name.

It is important to understand that the work of the Nominating Committee will be CONFIDENTIAL at all times. It must not be discussed with other members of the congregation or with others outside the congregation. The Committee must be able to carry out their work without any outside pressure or influence – no matter how well meaning! The congregation’s understanding in this matter is invaluable to the success of the whole process.

In the meantime the church needs you.

In his letter to the church at Philippi Paul writes…’I am still not all that I should be, but I’m bringing all my energies to bear on this one thing’ (3:12). J. B. Phillips translates that verse in these words ‘I do not consider myself to have arrived’. I note from a past publication that the roots of this congregation stretch all the way back to 1591. So now you are 421 years young – a church that has now been in process – on the way, but not yet having arrived at all it is meant to be! That is true of every church that is vital and strong; it is always on the way!

During the filming of Ben Hur, Charlton Heston had trouble learning to drive a chariot. He practised and practised until he finally got to the point where he had established a measure of control, but still had grave doubts about his ability.

 Taking his concerns to the director, Cecil B. DeMille, he said to him:

‘I think I can drive the chariot, but I’m not sure I can win the race.’

DeMille responded: ‘You just stay in the race and I’ll make sure you win!’
As a church and as Christians we operate under the same promise. If we stay in the race God will see that we are victorious! That promise is especially relevant during a time of vacancy in the life of a congregation, when it is tempting to take a rest and sit things out until a new minister arrives. Listen, your church needs you now!

All of us, every one of us, are needed if we are to be all that God wants and expects us to be in caring for one another and reaching out to others. There’s an old hymn, I can’t remember from where, but it has a tune to which I march…


‘I’m pressing on the upward way


 new heights I’m gaining every day;


 Still praying as I onward bound


 Lord, plant my feet on higher ground.’
     Let’s journey along together.


 With blessings and prayers, I am



Your (locum) minister and friend,




Morris Coull
Some background of Revd. Morris Coull

Revd. Morris Coull, Interim Moderator and Locum.

Following two years as an assistant at Bearsden South Parish Church on the North side of Glasgow, Morris was ordained to his first charge in New Cumnock Old Parish Church in Ayr Presbytery in 1974, and served there for some eight years before being called to Hillington Park Parish Church on the South side of Glasgow in 1983.  While there Morris was ‘dragged kicking and screaming’ into a Healing Ministry which came to have a profound influence on his ministry from that time on.

During a Sabbatical period in 1991 Morris attached himself to the staff of Peachtree Presbyterian Church in Atlanta, Georgia, USA, gaining valuable insight into the vision, ministry and administration of a highly successful church of some 11,000 members and 12 ministers.

In 1996 Morris was called to the linked charge of Allan Park South with the Church of the Holy Rude in Stirling. (Outside of Westminster Abbey, the Holy Rude is reputedly the only other church in Britain to have hosted a Coronation and still be used for public worship. In 1567 James VI, when just thirteen months old, was crowned in the church, the sermon being preached by John Knox)

After 10 years in Stirling Morris and his wife Ann retired to Largs. That same year they were involved in taking 144 ministers, elders and spouses over to Charlotte, North Carolina to see Team Ministry in action in four successful church locations.

After a short spell as Locum at Old Gourock and Ashton Parish Church, Morris took the opportunity in 2008 of a change in Church Law to make a successful application for the post of Minister at Skelmorlie and Wemyss Bay Parish Church.  He finally retired from full-time ministry in April 2011. 

Thereafter a brief spell as Interim Moderator and Locum at Inverkip was followed by his appointment as Interim Moderator and Locum during the Vacancy here at Greenock: Westburn in early March 2012.

Morris was married to Ann in 1974. Their son Charles, an Architect, works and lives in London. Their daughter Katie along with her husband Niall and children, Hannah, Charlie and Robbie, live in Erps-Kwerps, near Brussels, Belgium.

Morris enjoys the occasional game of golf, reading and a life long love of the connection between Drama and the Church which led to a production of John Masefield’s ‘Good Friday’ in Woodlands Church, Glasgow; ‘A Man for all Seasons’ in Hillington Park Church, Glasgow; and a dramatic ‘Re-enactment of the Coronation of James V1’ for the return visit by Her Majesty the Queen to the Church of the Holy Rude in Stirling.

Appointment of Nominating Committee

A Congregational Meeting will be held in Westburn Church on Sunday 20th May 2012 at the close of the 11.00am morning worship for the purpose of appointing a Nominating Committee (of thirteen members) with a view to the appointment of a minister.

At that meeting the Interim Moderator will explain the procedure to be followed and thereafter will call for Nominations.
To constitute a valid Nomination, the name of a person on the recently attested Electoral Register has to be proposed and seconded (likewise only by those whose names are on the Electoral Register) and assurance given by the proposer that the person is prepared to act on the Committee.
If the number of persons nominated exceeds thirteen the election shall proceed by a means chosen in advance by the Kirk Session. (Again, only members and adherents are permitted to vote.)

The Interim Moderator shall as soon as possible thereafter announce the names of those duly elected to serve on the Nominating Committee, and intimate to them the time and place of their first meeting. 

At that first meeting (presided over by the interim Moderator) the Committee shall appoint a Convener and a Clerk.

The Nominating Committee will proceed by a process of announcement in a monthly vacancy list, application and interview, and may also advertise, receive recommendations and pursue enquiries in other ways.

In the pursuit of its remit and by God’s grace the Committee will come to a position whereby they can recommend to the congregation that a minister be invited to preach as a sole nominee.

Again let me repeat what I wrote in my Letter that the work of the Nominating Committee will be CONFIDENTIAL at all times.  

Morris Coull (Interim Moderator)

9th March, 2012                    

Dear Friends, 
Can I thank you all very much indeed for the kind words and expressions of good wishes that you extended to Moira and I last Sunday.  The support that you have given me over the years has been very special indeed and we both take away with us very many happy memories. 
I want to thank you too for the very generous cheque which I received and which will be put to good use in our new house ( and not golf equipment).

I have arranged for a bookcase for the Church Library to be delivered some time in the next few weeks and trust you will accept it with all our best wishes.
I pray that God will continue to bless you and that you will continue to serve him here in Greenock.
With many grateful thanks once again.

Bill and Moira. 
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CHURCH Say Goodbye To Minister After 18 Years 
Tuesday, 06 March 2012 



WESTBURN Church, Greenock, have said farewell to their minister the Very Rev Bill Hewitt.
Mr Hewitt held his last service at the Nelson Street church on Sunday. He has served Westburn (and the former St Luke’s) for 18 years and is leaving to take up a position with the interim ministry section of the Church of Scotland.

The Westburn sanctuary has been closed for six months to allow ceiling repairs and redecoration to be carried out but was open again for the special morning worship on Sunday. Nearly 300 members and friends gathered and a new pulpit fall, gifted anonymously by a member of the congregation, was dedicated.

During his time in Greenock, Mr Hewitt was moderator of the General Assembly of the Church of Scotland, moderator of Greenock Presbytery and the first Moderator of Greenock and Paisley Presbytery.

Mr Hewitt said he and wife Moira were "immensely happy" at Westburn and felt privileged with many memories of events and people.

The Rev Ian Johnson, minister of Lyle Kirk, spoke of his memories of Mr Hewitt as a neighbour, moderator, mentor and colleague. The Rev Douglas Hamilton, formerly of Westburn and St. George’s North, said he was sure that, with the experience and skills possessed by Mr Hewitt, he was an ideal person to move to the interim ministry
Beth Pyles of McDowell County West Virginia, sent an e-mail which was read out. It contained her thoughts about her 10 months spent in Greenock as part of her internship with Princeton University. She said: “All of you know the good preacher, the kind visitor, the tireless administrator, the wonderful husband and father (and now grandfather), the distinguished Moderator Emeritus, the fun-loving, guitar-playing, scratch golfer that Bill is.

“Bill isn’t just a good preacher; he’s a preacher who seminarians take notes from. I still have notes I wrote from his sermons and they have guided my own understanding of the Gospel throughout the years.”

Session clerk Stuart Robertson thanked Mr Hewitt for all aspects of his work during his ministry, and Mr Hewitt’s wife Moira for her support over the years. He said: “There have been many high points with some disappointments but we emerge stronger to face the time ahead.”

On a lighter note, he said: “Bill enthuses for weeks before about the early morning Easter Sunday service at Lyle Hill, arrives with a small card table, bread, guitar, hymn sheets and a smile, only beaten back to the church for bacon rolls by Bob Seggie, who is on his second and sometimes third by the time everyone else arrives.”
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Mr Robertson recalled that Mr Hewitt married his only daughter in Westburn, playing dual roles of father of the bride and minister and, on the first Sunday in November last year, baptised his twin grandsons.
 
Pastoral Care Committee

1. June Communion Afternoon Service – there will be a short Communion Service on Sunday, 3rd June 2012 in the Lounge at 3.00pm. Any Member wishing transport to and from Church in the afternoon, to contact Ruth Gillies. The Pastoral Care Committee is looking for volunteers to provide transport, please contact Ruth Gillies.


2. District 22 – all members who are in nursing or care homes are regularly visited by the Committee.
3. Meetings - the Pastoral Care Committee have held two meetings since the last Kirk Session.
4. Car Run – will be held on Wednesday, 27th June 2012 from 6.30pm with supper between 8.30pm and 9.00pm. The arrangements will be similar as in previous years. If you are interested in attending, please contact your Elder. Volunteer drivers are asked to contact Stuart Robertson.
Bill Dempster

Sunday 3 June - Afternoon Communion

A warm invitation is extended to all to come along to -

A short service of worship with Communion

in the Lounge

at 3 o'clock on Sunday 3 June

Transport there and back will be available for anyone who needs it.  If you would like a lift, then - 

*
just speak to your Elder 

*
or speak to Ruth Gillies.
Please stay and join us afterwards for fellowship and a cup of tea.

We look forward to seeing you there.


CHURCH NEWS BOOK
If you are aware of anyone who is ill or would benefit from a visit from the minister, please make an entry in the news book with their name and address. It is helpful if you sign your entry.
.
Life and Work
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Life and Work is available on the last Sunday of every month priced £1.60
Subscriptions available.

 Please contact Shelagh Hendry Tele. 794667.

Delivery can be arranged if you are unable to get to church.

Greenock Westburn Church Web Site
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Have you put your syllabus,  planned activities, or interesting comments about your organisation or group on your web page. If not it may look as though you’re not doing anything interesting.   Have you looked at your page on the web, can you make it more interesting, add photographs, make comments, ask one of your members to write about what it is they enjoy about your group.  Jim Bell will be happy to update your page. 

A similar invitation is made to any church member who feels that they can assist in making the web site more interesting. 

Our church web site can be found at - http://www.greenockwestburn.org.uk/   Please visit it and view it's contents.
Further information can obtained from Jim Bell ( 01475 799381 or all.the.bells@ntlworld.com )
Find us on FACEBOOK 
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Search on FACEBOOK for “Greenock Westburn Church of Scotland” and join the social media revolution.  

PRESBYTERY REPORT SPRING 2012

Notices: -  Commissioners to General Assembly Liz Smith, Greenock Westburn has been appointed for 2012 and Fiona Marshall Warrant Officer 1st Port Glasgow Girls Brigade is appointed Youth Representative.

Clan Gathering  aka ( Christians Linked Across the Nation)  meet in St.Andrew’s 28th July to 3rd August 2012. This includes a festival of live music.
Messy Church   Rev D. Manastireanu, Bishopton gave a presentation on a new form of worship which is bringing young people and families back to church. There are 4 sections – “Fischy Music” crèche interactive activities and during the sermon children going downstairs. At the end everyone meets for tea, juice etc. People are returning to church and numbers have tripled.

Leave Taking   VACANCY PROCEDURE COMMITTEE – The Very Rev Bill Hewitt having demitted his charge at Greenock Westburn to join the Interim Ministry Team, Greenock Westburn was granted permission to call a minister without restriction.  Bill spoke about his years in Greenock with affection and saw Westburn as “halls with a church“ rather than “a church with halls.” Stuart Robertson said it was impossible to contract 18 years into 5 minutes, Bill had been Moderator of Presbytery and General Assembly and successfully trained many students. He wished him God’s grace in the time ahead.

Property Committee   Presbytery approved Westburn expenditure of £13,000 on repairs and decoration.  Lyle Kirk have permission to spend £15,000 on a consultant to carry out an options study.  Hamilton Bardrainey is to apply to General Trustees for help for alterations to their hall.
World Mission Encourages us to pray for Churches in Sudan, North Korea and  Bangladesh.

Christian Aid week is 13 –19 May.

Business Committee   Rev A Sorensen and Elma Farr are to represent Presbytery on the Commission of Assembly for  2012.

Rev A Sorenson is nominated as next Moderator of Greenock and Paisley Presbytery and will stand down as Convener of the Vacancy Committee, as from Sept.2012.

Joan Taylor as a corresponding member of Presbytery, will serve on Greenock East End New Charge Development’s Transitional Leadership Team.
Mission and Discipleship   The Committee are delighted Douglas Scott, Elder in Westburn, has agreed to be Presbytery Prayer Co-ordinator. He starts in June when Eleanor retires after 3 years committed service.

Sunday Schools Consultation - The first draft of Handbook for Sunday School Teachers has been distributed after consultation.

Safeguarding   Less than half the Kirk Sessions in Presbytery have had Safeguarding Training Elders should attend necessary training – next PVG Training for Volunteers is in Westburn Church Sunday 6th May at 2 pm.
A gathering for Co-ordinators and Assistant Co-ordinators is on Sat. 19th May in Paisley St James’ from 10am – 2pm.

Margaret Crawford Representative Elder
DELIVERY  OF  CHURCH  FLOWERS
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For some reason we have difficulty in getting people to deliver church flowers after Sunday worship.  Why should this be !!  We all enjoy how they beautify our sanctuary for worship and the folks who receive them really do appreciate them.  It seems to be the same people who carry out this pleasant but very important  task.  The minister has often had to appeal for names.  The lists of Donors and those who deliver are on the table at the bottom of the left hand stairs. The Donors list is usually filled up quite quickly but the delivery list is left with many blanks. It would be good if all the blank dates could be filled in , saving the flower convenors having to look for someone as they often have to do.  So have a look and see if you can fill in any of the blanks your help will be greatly appreciated.
PROPERTY COMMITTEE  REPORT

Work resultant to the ceiling renovation was completed in time to allow the Sanctuary to be available for the March Communion Service. In the week prior, this was largely due to the efforts of the team of some thirty volunteers who worked over three days with the final cleaning.

In the Gallery, the new carpet and pew cushions have been fitted. 
At the time of writing, we are awaiting start of the next stage which is the painting etc of the sanctuary front stairwells and foyer areas. Once started, it is anticipated that each stairwell will take about four weeks to redecorate. One foyer should always be available for entry to the Sanctuary.

It is intended that the Gallery will remain closed for Sunday Worship until this work is completed.

As the final stage of our refurbishment, we are proposing to:-

Paint the boundary fencing, 

Paint the external windows on the front of the Sanctuary and tower

Lift and relay the flagstones at front of Sanctuary and Halls

Redecorate the Centre Stairwell

Provide walkways in the sanctuary loft space. This is required to allow safe access for the changing of light bulbs within the Sanctuary.
The Storm damage reported in the last magazine has now largely been          repaired.

The major item outstanding is the replacement of glass in the tower windows.

The erection of staging will be required to enable safe access for the glazier.

This staging will be used to carry out the window painting previously mentioned.


Jim Bell   Property Convenor

Adult Education Committee

Pray It Forward

"freely you have received, now freely give"  Matthew 10:8

We introduced these Pray It Forward cards (issued by the Church of Scotland) recently and they have become very popular.  You will find plenty more of them beside the books in the centre foyer.

A series of eight cards in different colours, each carries a little prayer and they are designed for you to use in any way you wish.

You may want to use them when you are visiting someone in hospital or in a nursing home.  Elders may wish to used them when making visits.  They can be inserted into get well cards or given to those who are facing trouble in their lives.

I'm sure you will find lots of other ways of making use of these cards to share God's love with those you know.

General Assembly

I am looking forward to being a Commissioner at General Assembly this year.

It opens on Saturday 19 May 2012 in Edinburgh and you can keep up to date with all the discussions and debates live - just go to the Church of Scotland website (http://www.churchofscotland.org.uk/home) and follow the links to the live feed.  You can check out the day's business and then view any discussions you are interested in.  You can also find all the reports from the various committees there too.

On Assembly Sunday (20 May from 13.00 - 18.00) there will be a large gathering in Princes Street Gardens called Heart and Soul 

(http://www.heartandsoul2012.org.uk/news/heart_and_soul_20120).  Hopefully this will be as successful as "Roll Away the Stone" which many from Westburn attended last year.

Check out the Adult Education Committee's page on the Westburn website 

(http://www.greenockwestburn.org.uk/?page_id=2359) for any updates on events.

Church Library

[image: image15.png]



It is good to see that many of you are enjoying the books which we have available in the church library book box.  We hope to add some new titles in the autumn.

Here are some short reviews of books which are in the library - why not take out something different! 
Velvet Elvis by Rob Bell

Never judge a book by its … title!  Despite the strange title, this is a great book by Rob Bell who is founding pastor of Mars Hill Church in Michigan USA.  He says of himself,

"Just because I'm a Christian and I'm trying to articulate a Christian worldview doesn't mean I've got it nailed.  I'm contributing to the discussion.  God has spoken, and the rest is commentary, right?"

Velvet Elvis is written in a contemporary style and is an interesting mix of the author's own thoughts and ideas, views of church and, what I enjoyed most, a refreshing insight into the background of many of the stories we read in the Bible. 

You may know Rob Bell from the excellent Nooma series of DVDs which are short films dealing with the questions which arise from real life situations.

Sarah Laughed by Vanessa L Ochs

The stories of the women of the Bible are often overlooked in our churches, but in this book, the stories of the women are re-created and brought to life in an exciting way.  Vanessa Ochs relates what we know from the Bible, then re-tells the women's stories, adding more detail which enhances the picture and helps us to understand the meanings behind the stories.  There is a great deal of interesting detail about the lives of women in Biblical times, but the author also makes us think about similarities and differences with our own lives.  Sarah, Rebecca, Miriam and some of the many unnamed women of the Bible are just some of those who have their stories told in a refreshing and relevant way.  A great read.

If you would like to write a short review or recommendation of one of the books in the church library, then please get in touch.
Liz Smith (familystory@live.co.uk)

Convener, Adult Education Committee
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TIME FOR PRAYER

In these days the people of Syria must often be in our thoughts and prayers, as they live through a prolonged period of strife and turmoil in their country. Syria is a country in which until recently people of different beliefs and faiths have lived side by side in mutual respect. The Christian Orthodox community there is one of the oldest Christian communities in the world. The original members of that community would have spoken in Aramaic, the same language as Jesus used. Here is a prayer written by Ephraim, from that early Christian community. In his time, his writings were so much loved and enjoyed that he was given the name “Lyre of the Holy Spirit”. May the people of that land soon once more enjoy the blessings of peace. 
Receive, O Lord, in heaven above 

Our prayers and supplications pure; 

Give us a heart all full of love 

And steady courage to endure. 

Thy holy name our mouths confess, 

Our tongues are harps to praise thy grace; 

Forgive our sins and wickedness, 

Who in this vigil seek thy face. 

Let not our song become a sigh, 

A wail of anguish and despair; 

In loving-kindness, Lord most high, 

Receive tonight our evening prayer. 

O raise us in that day, that we 

May sing,
where all thy saints adore, Praise to thy Father, and to thee, 

And to thy Spirit, evermore. Amen.
Douglas Scott.
NEWS FROM VHUTSHILO MOUNTAIN SCHOOL
Our friend Susi from the school sends her thanks to Westburn for sponsoring 2 of the children. They are Mudau Tshilidzi Age 5 and Dowelani Nekhondela age 4.

She has listed below a report on their progress and sends warm regards to all.

Tshilidzi has not done well at school and will have to repeat Grade R. Although she has been taking the ARV drugs  for a while she is always having ear infections, and is often absent from school.  Her self confidence has improved and she no longer shrinks into a corner if she is asked a question.  Her favourite outside activities are playing imaginary games with her best friend, and jumping on the trampoline.  Sadly his father was very sick and died earlier this year. Tshilidzi and her brother attends ARV workshops for children and her mother is a member of the support group.

Dowelani lives with his mother in a village called Ha-mphaila. He started taking ARV drugs in 2001 and because he was given Nevirapine which prevents mother to child transmission, Dowelani is not infected. His older 13 year old sister is HIV+ and regularly attends ARV workshops held at the school. The older sister and brother are also not affected. Sadly his father also died last year as he was not taking the ARV drugs
Dowelani is doing fairly well at school. He loves playing with the building blocks, and his favourite outside activities are playing with the old tyres and climbing the jungle gym.

A copy of both childrens school reports  with photographs are on the table in the Centre Vestibule.
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USED STAMPS
On behalf of World Mission many thanks to all members who have donated used stamps this past year. 
The final amount donated to ‘Mount Olivet Boys Home’ was £3,600 this is a tremeandous amount raised just by simply putting our used stamps in the basket in the Centre Vestibule.  
Please continue to bring your stamps. The appeal for 2012 World Mission is to support an Argricultural Training Centre in Southern Lebanon. This centre runs courses for Palestinian refugees on topics such as planting vegetables and caring for fruit trees. They would also like to transform an old building to offer an opportunity to raise chickens.
Please continue to put your used stamps in the little red basket in the centre vestibule .

Thank you.  Evelyn Taylor

THE GUILD

By the time you receive this we will have started our 2012 meetings. 

 On 1st. November we had Union 3+1 visiting. Almost 100 members and friends of  visiting guilds including our own Guild members enjoyed a wonderful musical evening  by a group who are Guild members from Lenzie. 
We held our annual Coffee Morning and raised £690. Our thanks to everyone who helped and also those who came along to support our fundraiser. Again due to the weather being stormy and wet we had to cancel our meeting with Rev Dr.G.A. Chestnutt. Last years cancellation was due to the snow so maybe next year it will be dry and we can hold our talk on Guild Theme. Our Christmas evening went ahead although it was a very wintry night and our ladies all enjoyed their Christmas meal followed by singing carols.

 

I would like to advise you that at our Closing Social on 27th March we are being entertained by the Largs Gaelic Choir and tickets will be on sale to all church members and friends.

Senga Currie
Leadership Team Co-ordinator.

PANDAMONIUM

Westburn Rainbows and Brownies

It was on a Tuesday evening when the Rainbows picked an activity to find out about Pandas. This led us to have a big adventure on 21st April 2012 at Edinburgh Zoo.

It was a chilly Saturday morning when seven Rainbows, twenty Brownies, three Guides and seven adults left Westburn Church by bus en route for Edinburgh Zoo.

[image: image18.jpg]


Arriving at the zoo around 10.30 we split into small groups and visited everything we could before lunch,  big cats, primates, birds and even a baby pygmy hippo.  We met for lunch and sat in warm sunshine to eat our sandwiches and juice.

From there the excitement increased as at 1.30 we all queued to visit the Pandas.  FANTASTIC – 27 little faces, eyes popping out their heads and big smiles.  Both Tian Tian (sweetie) and Yuang Guan (sunshine) were sleeping in their indoor enclosure but WOW.  The high point of the day.  Tian Tian even gave us a sleepy smile as we left! 

Back into our small groups for more animal sightseeing, sun bears, rheas, red river hogs.  3.30 we hit the gift shop!  Well we are girls!! Then back to the bus for chips and Home.   ZZZZzzzzzzzz…….

Thanks to all the young leaders and adults who gave up their Saturday.  A great day was had by one and all!
Big Saturday 2012
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Another successful day, around 60 young people spent an afternoon taking part in many activities.  

Back from last year zorbing, the bouncy castle and trampoline were again popular.  The young people made badges, had their faces painted, decorated biscuits (and ate them!).  There was also a tuck shop and café.

New for this year – the Steadfast Band attended giving young people a try at playing an instrument and giving impromptu mini concerts in the various halls where activities were taking place. 

[image: image20.wmf]This year’s highlight – SUMO WRESTLING  This consists of donning a “SUMO SUIT” and then trying to knock your opponent off their feet to win the bout!!! 

We closed with Parachute games – which as you might have guessed consists of youngsters grabbing the edge of the parachute and fluffing it up to either change places underneath it or keep a ball “in play” on top of it.

Thank you to the twenty to thirty adults who helped out on the day and a special thanks to those on the committee who always put in the effort to make the day fun and enjoyable for our young people.

Baptismal Afternoon Tea

On Sunday 26th February 2012 The Very Rev Bill Hewitt and Moira held a baptismal afternoon for all the youngsters that Bill had baptised to celebrate his time at Westburn. 

It was an open afternoon from 2 – 4, held in the lounge, a real church family atmosphere was achieved.  From Teenagers to toddlers to beautiful babies - all were there chatting, playing and having fun together.  Cream cakes, shortbread,  tea, coffee and juice were served for them all to enjoy.  
It is a rare occasion when our young families come together but the good attendance was a heartfelt thank you to Bill and Moira for support as minister and friend over the past 18 years. 

Bill’s first baptism was Megan Jones, Megan is now 18 years old!

It was a lovely afternoon, around twenty families attended coming and going as lifestyles allowed.

Thank you to Bill and Moira for hosting such an occasion – it was a pleasure to be part of it.

FROM THE ROLL-KEEPER







DEATHS







Mr
D.
McCorkindale 9 Abbeyfield House, Ardgowan Sq.
   6  

Mr.
W.
Neil

26 Lyle Rd.




   9
Mr.
A.
Williams
13 Weymouth Cres.



 10
Mrs.
M.
Harron
66 Rankin St.



       
 13
Mr.
R.
Foster

82 Rankin Ct.



        
 14
Mrs.
J.
Barbour 
Larkfield View Burns Rd. Care Hm.
 22

Mr.
J.
Johnston
Cabin17, Upper Deck, Mariners Hm. 
 22
Mrs.
S.
Steele

Bellaire




 22






DISJUNCTIONS







Mrs.
B.
Childs

F5,  Seafield




7




to Lyle Kirk.

Mr. & Mrs.  G. Eadie
3 Chatton Ave.,  Causewayhead

21
           to Logie Kirk, Stirling

CHANGES OF ADDRESS







Mr.
A.
Bovaird
Ravenscraig, Dunrod Unit
11
stays D22

Ms.
L.
Easdale
5 Nelson Rd.*


18
from D14

Mr.
J.
McCleary
5 Nelson Rd.*


18
from D14

Mr.
D.
Scott

26 Stewart House

22
from D14

Miss
M.
White

3b Riverside Gdns.

22
from  D15
Very Rev. & Mrs. W.C. Hewitt
60 Woodlands Grove,





Kilmarnock 

21
from D6

REINSTATED by Resolution of Kirk Session

Mrs.
J.
Smith

12 Drumillan Hill
12
from Supp. Roll
ADDED TO ADHERENT LIST
Miss 
L.
Smith

42 Davaar Rd.

12


ADDED TO LAST KNOWN ADDRESS LIST

Mr.
A.
Keith
2 Cawdor  Pl.  *

18
from D12

Mrs.
L.
Keith
2 Cawdor  Pl.  *

18
from D12
IN ORDER TO KEEP THE CHURCH RECORDS UP TO DATE, IT WOULD BE GREATLY APPRECIATED IF ANY MEMBER WHO IS MOVING INFORMS THEIR ELDER, THE SESSION CLERK, OR THE ROLL KEEPER OF THEIR NEW ADDRESS.[image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]









WELCOME .  This Magazine is the last one before the Summer break and once again it seems  strange to be talking of Summer when it seems not long since we celebrated Easter.





In the last Magazine we spoke of the changes Westburn was facing with our Minister leaving , his last service being Communion on the 4th March.  Although there was sadness at Bill, Moira and the family leaving us there was a great feeling of being back in a busy, newly decorated sanctuary  and we did indeed have a celebration of Communion.  The very well organised tea party and the presentation and tributes to Bill and Moira were enjoyed by all, and while it was a sad day there was a warm and friendly atmosphere.


Bill and Moira are getting settled into their new home in Kilmarnock and Bill is working in Glasgow in his first Interim ministry position. 


We in Westburn also move on,  with Rev Morris Coull  as our Interim Moderator guiding and supporting us through the necessary lengthy processes of seeking a new minister.  In  the meantime Westburn carries on as normal but needs our commitment and support, this is not a time to switch off . A special message was given to us all on 4th March , a date we will always remember as we “ MARCH FORTH” to a new future in Westburn.





The next magazine material is due by 19th August. e-mail to � HYPERLINK "mailto:cathbarbour@btconnect.com" ��cathbarbour@btconnect.com� or to Joe Craig.
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